
Year group: 9 
Subject: 
Mathematics 

Autumn 1 Autumn 2 Spring 1 Spring 2 Summer 1 Summer 2 

Content 
 
What will I 
learn? 
What do I 
need to 
know? 

I will develop: my 
skills of algebra and 
mathematical 
reasoning. 
 
By learning about: 
9.1 Straight Line 
Graphs 
9.2 Forming and 
Solving Equations 
9.3 Testing 
Conjectures 
 
Key terms: 
Gradients 
Intercepts 
Equations 
Solving 
 

I will develop: my 
knowledge of shape, 
understanding 
geometry skills and 
how to present this. 
 
By learning about: 
9.4 3D Shapes 
9.5 Volume and 
Surface Area 
9.6 Constructions 
and Congruency 
 
Key terms: 
Faces, Edges, 
Vertices 
Prisms 
Scale Factor 
Perpendicular 
Bisectors 
Congruency and 
Similarity 

I will develop: my 
skills of working 
with number and 
transferring this to 
real life scenarios. 
 
By learning about: 
9.7 Number 
9.8 Using 
Percentages 
9.9 Maths and 
Money 
 
Key terms: 
Multiples 
Factors 
Multipliers 
Tax 
Pricing 

I will develop: 
previously explored 
skills in 
mathematical 
reasoning, geometry 
and algebraic 
applications. 
 
By learning about: 
9.10 Deduction 
9.11 Rotation and 
Translation 
9.12 Pythagoras’ 
Theorem 
 
Key terms: 
Method and 
Reasoning 
Transformation 
Compare and 
Contrast 
Hypotenuse 
Proof 

I will develop: my 
knowledge of how 
to apply skills to 
problem based 
questions. 
 
By learning about: 
9.13 Enlargement 
and Similarity 
9.14 Ratio & 
Proportion 
problems 
9.15 Rates of 
change 
 
Key terms: 
Scale Factor 
Direct/Inverse 
Proportion 
Conversion 
Compound 

I will develop: my 
understanding of 
probability and 
further algebraic 
methods. 
 
 
By learning about: 
9.16 Probability 
9.17 Algebraic 
Representation 
 
Key terms: 
Sets 
Relative 
Independent  
Replacement 
Quadratic 
Reciprocal 
Piece-Wise 
Simultaneous  



Skills/applicati
ons 
 
What will I 
learn to do? 

I will: 
Interpret straight 
line graphs 
Find and use the 
equation of a 
straight line 
Compare to linear 
sequences and 
finding the rule for 
the nth term 
Revisit and extend 
to equations and 
inequalities 
with unknowns on 
both sides 
Use all previous 
contexts: angles, 
probability, area etc 
Test conjectures in a 
wide range of 
context eg 
with unknowns on 
both sides 
• Sums and 
products of even 
and odd number 
• Is a given number 
in a sequence? 
• Are these lines 
parallel? 
• What would 
happen if…? 

I will: 
Understand the 
language of faces, 
edges and vertices 
Know the names of 
common prisms and 
non-prisms 
Identify 2-D shapes 
within 3-D shapes 
Work out the 
volume and surface 
area of cuboids and 
cylinders 
Work out the 
volume of any prism 
Work out missing 
lengths given area 
and/or volume 
Construct 3-D 
shapes from nets, 
and construct the 
net of a given 3-D 
shape 
Construct and use 
scale drawings 
Construct 
perpendiculars and 
bisectors 
Understand 
congruency 
Exploring 
congruency via 
construction 

I will learn about: 
Types of numbers 
HCF and LCM 
Revisit standard 
form 
Percentage increase 
and decrease 
Percentages over 
100% 
Finding percentage 
change 
Using multipliers 
Wages and taxes 
Bills and bank 
statements 
Interest 
Unit pricing (best 
buys) 

I will: 
Revisit angles rules, 
including within 
special 
quadrilaterals 
Find angles using 
algebraic methods 
Use chains of 
reasoning to 
evaluate angles 
Identify the order of 
rotational symmetry 
of a shape 
Find the result of 
rotating a shape 
Translate points and 
shapes by a given 
vector 
Understand 
variance and 
invariance in the 
context of 
Transformations 
Identify the 
hypotenuse of a 
right-angled triangle 
Determine whether 
a triangle is right-
angled 
Calculate missing 
sides in right-angled 
triangles 

I will: 
Enlarge shapes by a 
positive scale factor,  
including from a 
given point 
Calculate the 
lengths of missing 
sides in similar 
shapes 
Direct proportion 
problems and 
graphs 
Conversion graphs 
Solving ratio 
problems given the 
whole or a part 
Simple inverse 
proportion 
Work with speed, 
distance, time 
Solve problems 
involving density 
Work with 
compound units 

I will: 
Learn about 
outcomes, events 
and probability 
Use diagrams to 
work out 
probabilities 
Draw and interpret 
quadratic graphs 
Use graphs to 
represent situations 
and to solve 
simultaneous 
equations. 



Key questions 
that I will 
have to 
consider in 
the unit. 

Can I interpret and 
use straight line 
graphs?  
 
Can I extend my 
understanding of 
equations in various 
contexts? 
 
Can I test 
mathematical 
concepts from a 
range of contexts 
and revisit key 
topics through 
problem solving? 
 

Do I understand the 
languages of 3D 
shapes? 
 
Can I extend my 
knowledge of 
working with shapes 
in 2D to shapes in 
3D? 
 
Can I constructed 
shapes accurately 
following 
information about 
their properties? 

Am I confident with 
different types of 
numbers and with 
standard form? 
 
Can I use 
percentages in a 
variety of 
situations? 
 
Can I extend my 
understanding into 
real world 
scenarios? 

Can I use previously 
acquired knowledge 
to help showcase 
strong 
understanding in a 
variety of 
questions? 
 
Can I extend my 
skills of how shapes 
work further? 
 
Can I embed 
understanding of 
Pythagoras’ 
Theorem into 
solutions for a 
variety of contexts? 

Can I use scale 
factors to solve 
problems with 
enlarged shapes? 
 
Can I bring together 
my knowledge of 
ratio and algebra to 
solve problems? 
 
Can I work with 
compound 
measures to solve 
problems? 

Can I model 
probability 
scenarios with and 
without 
replacement? 
 
Can I draw, 
interpret and 
investigate graphs 
of different 
functions?  

How will my 
learning be 
assessed? 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section. 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section and be 
assessed on all 
material from the 
first 2 half terms in 
the Term 1 
assessment. 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section and be 
assessed on all 
material from the 
second 2 half terms 
in the Term 2 
assessment. 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section 

I will complete a 
module test for at 
the end of each 
section and be 
assessed on 
material from across 
Key Stage 3 in the 
EOY Assessment. 

How does this 
help with my 
understanding 
beyond the 
subject? 

Worded questions 
link to real life 
situations help give 
an insight to 
problems I face in 
real life and how 

The design of bath 
tubs and swimming 
pools involve 
understanding 
volume and how 

I will use numbers 
all of the time in 
their everyday life, 
whatever their 
progression route 
from school. The 

In real life many 
things, for example, 
speed, distance 
time, are linked 
together by simple 
formulae. 

Coordinate 
transformations are 
the key to designing 
computer games 
and any moving 
computer graphics. 

Rarely are there 
certainties. 
Understanding 
probabilities helps 
me assess what may 
be the best thing to 



literacy/ 
numeracy/ 
SMSC 
education 
(Spiritual, 
moral, social, 
cultural/ 
HEROs/ 
Careers 
awareness 
capabilities  

they can be 
presented and 
interpreted 
graphically. 
 
Equations are used 
in the retail sector 
to set prices that 
have a desired 
impact on consumer 
demand and hence 
increase revenue. 

much water will fill 
them.  
 
Worded questions 
link to real life 
situations to help 
give me an insight 
to problems I face in 
real life. 

story of number 
enables us to 
discuss the history 
of how different 
representations of 
number evolved and 
the wide range of 
cultures involved in 
that development.  
 
At the simplest level 
being able to 
compare prices of 
items in shops 
requires an 
understanding of 
ratio. Percentages 
are visible 
everywhere in 
everyday life from 
price increases to 
tax levels.  

Understanding and 
manipulating these 
links helps me to 
see how the real 
world works 
 
Coordinate 
transformations are 
the key to designing 
computer games 
and any moving 
computer graphics. 
Also questions on 
loci can link to my 
local area/ 
community. 

Also questions on 
loci can link to my 
local area/ 
community. 
Many day-to-day 
mathematical 
relationships can be 
modelled using 
straight lines. 
Understanding and 
being able to 
manipulate them 
mathematically is 
useful in many 
disciplines.  
 
At the simplest level 
being able to 
compare process of 
items in shops 
requires an 
understanding of 
ratio. Sharing values 
into ratios can spark 
discussion on 
equality. 
 

do in any given set 
of circumstances. It 
will also give me an 
insight into the 
dangers of 
gambling, which can 
spark an interesting 
social discussion.  
 
Many day-to-day 
mathematical 
relationships can be 
modelled using 
straight lines. 
Understanding and 
being able to 
manipulate them 
mathematically is 
useful in many 
disciplines. 
Exponential graphs 
can be linked to 
many real world 
problems such as 
population control 
and viral outbreaks. 

How does this 
link to 
learning I have 
done before 
or am going to 

This builds on Year 8 
Algebraic 
techniques.  I will 
build on this when I 
study Year 9 
Representations and 

This builds on Year 8 
Developing 
Geometry. I will 
build on this when I 
study Year 9 
Reasoning with 

This builds on Year 8 
developing Number. 
I will build on this 
when I study Year 
10 Using Number 

This builds on Year 9 
Constructing in 2 
and 3 dimensions.  I 
will build on this 
when I study Year 
10 Geometry and 

This builds on Year 9 
Proportional 
Reasoning.  I will 
build on this when I 
study Year 10 
Proportions and 

This builds on Year 8 
Representations 
and Year 9 
Reasoning with 
Algebra.  I will build 
on this when I study 



experience 
later? 

Year 10 Developing 
Algebra 

Geometry and Year 
10 Geometry. 

and Year 11 
Reasoning. 

Year 11 Geometrical 
Reasoning. 

Proportional 
Change. 

Year 10 Proportions 
and Proportional 
Change and 
Expressions. 

What can I do 
at home (with 
my family) to 
develop my 
understanding 
further? 

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=autumn  

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=autumn  

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=spring  

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=spring 

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=summer  

White Rose 
Homelearning 
videos: 
 
https://whiterosem
aths.com/homelear
ning?year=year-
9&term=summer 
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